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What a special time of year this is when we are overwhelmed 
with the remembrance of what Christ did for us! He died for our 
sins, and how can we say thank you for that? I have been 
saved for sixty-two years.  How do I say thank you for a life of 
deep and rich blessings? How do I say thank you for eternal 
life? It is impossible, but I promise to serve Him with all the 
strength He gives me and work to see that as many as 
possible come to know Him asSavior, too! THANK YOU FOR 
YOUR PRAYERS AND SUPPORT THAT HELPS US 
CONTINUE.  MAY YOU BE BLESSED.

I was just blessed to spend four months in the US, turn 70 
years old, and spend time with family and friends in California 
and Montana.  I was able to fellowship with several churches.  
However, I was very sad that there were many friends and 
churches that I could not visit.  I will come back, God willing, 
about March of 2018 with some of the guys and hope to see 
everyone and visit all the churches.

As I came back to Kenya, I found a Board ready, willing, and on fire to continue the work.  The 
pastors have come with one voice, declaring their desire to win the lost and plant churches.  
They have come with many ideas to make the work and churches stronger. I can only thank 
God for this great blessing.  Right now we are working to raise funds for a new eighteen- seater 

van.  We have $19,000 and need another $11,000. If you 
would like to contribute, funds can be sent to Sue 
designated for the van.  

The school attendances are up and we have twenty one 
attending lay classes at the Kangundo Bible college, and 
still growing.  Barbara Riley, Betty Seuis, and Riley's 
granddaughter, Danielle, arrived three days after I got 
back and we spent a wonderful two weeks visiting the 
churches here and taking a wonderful trip to Bungoma to 
see the new Thomas Evangelical Church, named for 
Betty's husband, and see the new Riley Church building. 
We were also able to visit three other churches, one now 
meeting outside because they cannot fit in the shop 
anymore where they had been meeting. They really need 



a plot so they can build a mud building to meet in.

 

Both Betty and Barbara were surprised at both the physical and spiritual growth of the ministry. 
But as I said in America, "WE HAVE ONLY JUST BEGUN.' THANKS FOR PARTNERING WITH 
US.

Love, Lois and the Kenyan team of KEM.

Note: If any names, addresses (either P.O. or email ) have changed, or you would like to be 
removed from the KEM mailing list, please send a note to the US mission address: Kenya 
Evangelical Mission, PO 70575, Henrico, VA 23255, or to Sue Gravino at: 
suegravino@gmail.com

Also note: The picture of Lois was at her 70th birthday party with her family at a Mexican 
restaurant in CA.




